Wauwatosa Village Business Improvement District
Board of Directors Meeting
January 14th, 2016

[bookmark: _GoBack]Members present: J. Roznowski, M. Lorbiecki, C. Ross, L. Burg, C. Maciejewski, S. Maycock, B. Robison, C. Leffler, M. Veth, and P. Haise. 
Guests: K. Tibbits, A. Schneider, Ald. McBride, and Ald. Dubinski
Meeting was called to order at 7:40 AM.
B. Robison moved approval of the agenda, J. Roznowski seconded and the motion carried unanimously. 
Approval of the minutes from Dec. 10th meeting: J. Roznowski moved approval, M. Veth seconded and the motion carried unanimously. 
“Fun run” ordinance draft: Ald. McBride was welcomed to the meeting to discuss his draft ordinance to limit the number of events that require street closures in his aldermanic district south of the Village and Hart Park. Over the years, the events have proliferated and some of his residents are complaining that there are too many weekends with closures of their streets. C. Leffler noted that a long standing goal for the Village and City (Hart Park) is to create a destination for events like the many runs and walks that occur. There are benefits not only to the Village businesses but for the community to be showcased. J. Roznowski asked whether the number of runs is really significant enough for such an ordinance. D. McBride noted the 5K route that seems to be most utilized is the problem especially for residents on Portland Ave. J. Roznowski knows the Police Dept. uses utmost discretion as his Blarney Run route has been altered several times by the Police. Notification is a big issue as well as some run organizers are not providing any notification at all for their events along the route. M. Veth said that was the case with last year’s Monster Run in October that provided no notification. 
J. Plaisted noted that in his discussions with the Police their practice is to do “rolling closures” that close and open a street when the run/walk goes by. Most are not closed for longer than 45-90 minutes. C. Leffler asked BID staff to work with Police on reviewing past permits and if some routes can be altered for less residential inconvenience. 
Ald. McBride said he would appreciate our comments soon so legislation can be in place for the run season. 
WE Energies and Village outages:  Patty Galante and Jennifer Bognar from WE Energies introduced themselves to the board. A. Schneider from Le Reve mentioned the many outages that appear to occur north of the river but not south. P. Galante distributed a presentation of last several outages in the area and most were storm related. A. Schneider asked if with the upcoming streetscape project there is a chance to improve the electrical infrastructure. P. Galante will discuss the “loop” system that backs up power in certain outage situations and whether than can be improved going forward. Currently, that loop is tied to power at 96th St. substation.  C. Leffler thanked the WE Energies representatives for coming to the meeting.
Financial Report: J. Plaisted discussed the year-end report as it stands this month. As of today, the annual budget will show a loss of $3,145. He noted that this is mostly due to the Holiday Train event that drove up expenses for our annual Holiday event budget. The loss will be covered by reserve funds.
Marketing Report: M. Morgan and J. Plaisted presented an outline for communications plans for the upcoming streetscape construction project. The outline showed the tentative planning for information dissemination, advertising/promotions, events, transportation/parking solutions, and print collateral/sign program. J. Plaisted mentioned that a budget needs to be drafted and approved by the board to utilize reserve funds for this project. S. Phelan requested more specifics regarding a schedule and the budget for an executive committee meeting to be held soon. 
Executive Director’s Report:
Streetscape/wayfinding update: J. Plaisted, City staff, and consultants will be walking the Phase I project area next week to discuss details for each property in regards to street furniture, deliveries, parking, and any other construction related issues. The Streetscape Committee will be finalizing details on the plan in early January and the City bid process is still scheduled for middle of February. 
BID board positions: S. Maycock will be officially joining the board in early February after the City nomination process is complete. There is still a need to fill J. Roznowski’s and B. Kuesel’s seat on the board. J. Plaisted will be reaching out to several individuals to gauge their interest in the coming weeks.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:20 AM.

 
